Town of Hammond
Board Meeting Minutes
April 19, 2022

The board for the Town of Hammond held their regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, April 19, 2022, at the Hammond
Town Hall at 1816 County Road E.

Chairman Hueg called the Town of Hammond Board meeting to order at 7:45 pm.

The agenda was approved motion by Anderson/Wynveen second.

The bills and payments were approved; motion by Miller/Aune second.

Minutes from March 21, 2022 regular meeting were approved with the correction motion by Anderson/Wynveen second.

Treasures report from March 2022 was approved: motion by Aune/Miller second.

$47.78 Interest on checking

$69.05 Interest on savings

$646.380.90 | Check Book balance

$427,161.40 | Savings balance

$5,695.48 Park fund

$13,572.82 Pine Lake fund/Rolling Hills

$1,692.14 Impact Fee Account

The re-elected officers were sworn in, Kent Wynveen and Paulette Anderson.

Recycle Report: Linda will check the boy scouts to help clean up around the recycle center. Matt Hawkins wanted to
know if we want to sweep the parking area, it would cost $300-$400, we are not going to have him do it.

The concession stand has had the electricity ran to it, Linda will contact them to let them no they have to have someone
hook it up in the building.

The recycle attendant will be punching the dump tickets for all customers after the COVID hiatus.

Planning Commission; Meeting was held on April 4. Nick Weidling and Leon Hawkins were absent.

Joseph Shakal was in attendance to request a variance for a detached garage. Planning asked him to talk to his neighbors
and see if they have any concerns with him building the garage and bring that info to the regular board meeting.

The commission worked on reviewing the ordinances with Angela Popenhagen with Steven’s engineering.

Agenda:

Joseph Shakal — set-back variance was granted; motion by Miller/Anderson second.

Bob Johnson — Road damage 190th: after a discussion it was decided the board would not charge him for the damage, he
was asked to be cautions when hauling in the future. motion by Miller/Anderson second.

United Fire and Rescue ARPA fund request — tabled until May meeting.

Roads:

The town will be painting the RR crossings on the pavement for each of the 5 crossing at the of $650 each.

Discussed the missing signs on 110", it was determined that had been cut and removed by someone, county will replace.
The bridge on 160" street between Hwy 12 and 100" is only 19.8 feet wide, the county is working on what can be done.
Plan to resurface 170" between 100" and 110", this project was approved for LRIP funds.

Chairman report: Paul discussed the Bipartisan infrastructure bill currently being looked at; the thoughts were from the
board that we continue with our road paving as we have done in the past.

Next meeting scheduled for May 9, 2022.
Being no other business, the meeting was adjourned, motion by Anderson/Miller second.

Respectfully submitted: Linda Hawkins



